Minister Faces the Public to explain

EMOTIONS were running high when TRNC Interior Minis​ter Ozkan Murat faced some 375 members of the public at a British Residents' Society-organised meeting on the government proposal to allow non​-citizens only leasehold ownership of property. 

Three main points raised by the audience during sometimes ​heated exchanges at the LA Hotel and Resort in Lapta on Tuesday were the reasons behind the decision by the TRNC government to change the law; the question of what kind of ownership would be allowed to people who have already purchased property but have yet to receive -their official permission; and the assertion that property which had been bought as a freehold should also be sold as such

“[Over] the last 30 years, around 2,500 foreigners bought property in the TRNC," was Mr Murat's answer to the first question.

"But now the numbers have increased significantly and, just in 2004, we have had around 2,000 purchases. At my ministry, there are 2,500 ap​plications [for permission] which haven't been completed yet and every day, we are getting 50 or 60 new [ones]; just last Friday, we received 60.

"We are planning to introduce this law because we are concerned about our future. We are doing it for ourselves."

The minister tried to calm the public by explaining that, although the government did intend to proceed with the in​troduction of the new law, its draft was by no means the final version and it could change con​siderably before imple​mentation.

"I would like to explain that a lot of different ideas are coming from different sectors of
society [about this law]," he said.

"The reason why I am here is to explain it to you, so you can add your suggestions in and we can work on them.

"Is there a real problem that you are facing, connected with the fact that some of you have bought property and paid the money but you don't know now if you have a freehold or a leasehold?

Mr Murat added: "Believe me, we don't want to upset you. We want to solve this problem in a positive manner.

"Naturally, there are people who purchased property on the basis of contract with the intention of having it as freehold, but have not obtained permission from the Cabinet yet. If this is your concern don't worry: we should have an amendment added to the draft saying that these cases will be treated on the basis of the old law, so you will have it as a freehold.

"But as for future purchases, in all fairness, when the new law is introduced, people will know what they will be buying and it will be a leasehold - it will be up to them to decide what they want."

The minister said people currently awaiting their permission to purchase would not have to reapply for it, but after the introduction of the new law could get it automatically.

"We have a new team in the ministry created especially for this purpose and we are planning to go through all the applications within a month [after the new law is ratified] and answer them within three months," he explained.

He stated, however, that although the government and legal experts involved in creating the new regulation would look again at the question of what would happen if the owner of a freehold- wished to resell the property, he did not think the issue would be solved in favour of the current owner.

Nor, he added, would there be any distinction among the various types of foreign-owned properties under the new law.

"All of them, including the British pre-'74 title deeds, are going to be treated on the basis of the same law," he claimed.

"But of course, in your will you will be able to leave your property as a freehold."

• COMMENTS on the draft Bill should be sent to the Speaker of Parliament within 20 days of pub​lication last Friday in the Official Gazette

